
 

 

  

 

We dream, believe and achieveé.together 
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Calendar 
This information is also available on Compass! 

Week beginning Monday 11thth June is an ODD week. 

 
 Monday 11th June Public Holiday  
 
Tuesday 12th June Division Cross Country -for selected students only 
 
Thursday 14th June 3/ 4 Excursion to Zoo 
 Cool Cats Information Night 6:30 ð 7:30pm 
 
Friday 15th June Life Education Van  
 
Saturday 16th June Winter Market 4pm onwards 
 

1/2MC and 3/4 J will be presenting at Assembly this week 
 

 

 

Menzies Creek Primary School Guidelines:  

Our school community holds the expectation to follow the guidelines in all aspects of daily life.  

1. Do Your Best 
2. Help Others Succeed 

3. Respect Your Environment 
The Menzies Team has an attitude of gratitude! 



A Word from Tanya 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
Come on everyone-it is time for a very special community event! The Winter Market is a new exciting idea and one 
everyone will certainly enjoy. The great finale is our spectacular fireworks - BRING FRIENDS AND FAMILY TO 
ENJOY A WONDERFUL EVENT!!! 
 
PLEASE SUPPORT THE FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE AND PUT YOUR NAME ON A STALL AND 
/OR DONATE A REQUIRED ITEM!!! 
 
COME ON COMMUNITY- GET TOGETHER, HAVE FUN AND SUPPORT OUR KIDS! 
 
NEWS FROM FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE  
Winter market - rug up for a great night! 
A lovely community night is just round the corner, with home- and school-made food like soups, jacket potatoes, 
slices, waffles, poffertjes, popcorn as well as all sorts of exciting drinks (look up Hot Lumumba to get ready! Or 
mulled wine for a real taste of European winter?), a student-run café, a lovely winter craft experience, wood work 
for the kids, market stalls and last but not least a lantern parade with all students walking us over to the oval for the 
fireworks at 7pm! Make sure you tell all your friends, workmates, neighbours etc. and bring them all along - the 
more, the merrier! 
Please lend a hand to make it happen: 
We still need 
Å       Donated mugs (the ones that keep cluttering your shelf and youõve secretly been hoping youõd break so you 
can get nice new ones) to serve hot drinks in 
Å       Borrowed trestle tables 
Å       Borrowed gazebos (to create a covered pathway between the Green Space and the multi-purpose room) 
Å       Fairy /decorative outdoor lighting (to create that cozy atmosphere) 
Å       For the craft activities: lots of wool, fabric, sewing kit, glitter, jewels etc., string, two bags of clay, metal coat 
hangers (before June 12 or we will have to purchase the remainder) 
Å       Winter-themed items for a smashing winter hamper to raffle off! Think hot water bottles, USB-heatable 
slippers, firewood, thermos, skis, gift vouchers for a resort on Mt Bulla - you name it :) 
If you have any of those items but wonõt bring them in before the last day, kindly let the office or Florence 
(f.lindhaus@me.com) know, it will make for sounder sleep :) 
Rosters for helping at the market are up in the office and in the classrooms - please help us fill them up soon for 
peace of mind and to make this market a huge success! 
 
Working Bee 
What an amazing attendance from families- Thank you everyone so much. 
The list of jobs to complete was well and truly accomplished and so much more. Everyone was very appreciative on 
Monday when they arrived at school. 
Schools are not given the budget to complete all of these tasks and so we really appreciate your support and hard 
work. 
A huge THANK YOU to the following people: 
Jonno and Tanya, Leigh, Adrian and Tamsin, Louise, Emma, Florence and Jan, Belinda and Wes, Davida, Narelle 
and Daniel, Ange, Amanda and Gavin, Kelly.V, Ros, Kath and Greg, Rob.W, Kim and Merrin, Jessie.E , Aldo, 
Megan.S, Rainsford and Mary, Chris.J, Laura.L, Lauren.A, Leticia.H, Matt.A, Michelle.M, John.D 
Matt, Anne, Shelley, Tania, Mandy and Ilias. 
PLUS the children who were all amazing! 
The following was achieved: 
Wax slide, greenhouse floor installed, mulch gardens, massive pruning, sweeping, raking and collecting bark, 
cleaning roof and gutters, painting of poles, cleaning out drains, bonfire, fix basketball ring mesh, dismount T.V in 
reception, new outside cabin lights fitted, clean walls, cutting down of old woody shrubs, weed and clean along 
front fence and pedestrian crossing, sorting storerooms, plus lots more small tasks that all add to making our 
environment the best for all kids. 
A SUPER EFFORT BY ALL- I AM VERY GRATEFUL!!! 

mailto:f.lindhaus@me.com


WWC Certificate 
Our Working with Children Check policy (volunteers) requires a WWC if you are assisting on a 
camp, excursion, Cool Cats, or any other school volunteering activity.   
If you donõt have one you will not be able to assist and we donõt want this! 
If you already have one, please bring it to the office and we will make a copy and keep it on file.  
If you donõt, then please follow this link to apply online:  
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/apply+for+a+check/ 
There is no charge for the Volunteer WWC.  
Thank you for your support. 

Update Contact Information 
Please inform the school if your contact information changes. We must be able to contact you 
in case your child is sick or has been injured. 
If the primary carers / parents donõt respond, the emergency contacts provided on your childõs 
enrolment form will be contacted. 

Welcome!!! 
Welcome to Eliza (2MC) and Sam (4yr old preschool) and family. We wish you a wonderful journey at Menzies 
Creek! 
 
Lightning Premiership News! 
How proud I was to be part of the amazing team that enjoyed a superb day with our EDEC friends! 
All teams participated so brilliantly and worked together with such positivity and genuine care for each other. 
Sharing the load and using constructive advice was brilliant. To top it off special mention was made at the 
presentation ceremony of the sportsmanship of Menzies Creek and this was so wonderful to hear. It is common for 
our staff to say and feel this but to have it announced was very special.  
Thank you to all staff for their amazing support of the children, to Kylie for her superb organization and a special 
thank you to Darren who helped lead the footy team with great enthusiasm and share the message of inclusivity for 
all. 
A big thank you to families who came along to support us- we appreciate this! 
I also want to thank three very hard working ladies who put in an enormous effort to provide food to all EDEC 
school children on the day! A MASSIVE THANK YOU to Annika, Davida and Nicole! We are so appreciative of 
your hard work, time and commitment! 
Thank you to Fiona for washing the netball bibs! 
My last thank you is to the best group of kids ever who put their all into representing our school so proudly! You 
are stars!!! 
 
Assembly 
This week 1/2 MC and 3/4J will be presenting. All families are welcome! 
 
Take care 
 
Tanya 
 

 

Important Information 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) 
Valid Health Care Card and Pensioner Card holders may apply at the school office for the CSEF. 
Please provide valid cards to the office ASAP. CSEF provides $125.00 per child towards camps, 
sports and excursions. 
 
 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/apply+for+a+check/


 
 

Transitioning to the new Child Care Subsidy 
 

From 2 July 2018, one new Child Care Subsidy will replace the two current childcare payments. This transition cannot 
happen automatically.  
To transition, you will need to complete an online Child Care Subsidy assessment using your Centrelink online account 
through myGov.  
 
You will be asked to provide some new information and confirm your current details, including:  
1. Combined family income  
2. Activity level of parents  

3. Type of child care service  
 
Throughout April 2018, Centrelink will be writing to all families currently receiving Child Care Benefit and Child Care 
Rebate with instructions on completing their online assessment through myGov.  
If families do not complete their assessment before 2 July 2018, they may not receive any childcare fee assistance.  
 

Child Care Subsidy 
 

The Package includes a new Child Care Subsidy, which replaces the current Child Care Benefit and Child Care Rebate. 
The Child Care Subsidy will be paid directly to services. There are also changes to the annual cap, which will make child 
care more affordable for most families.  
 
¢ƘǊŜŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƻŦ /ƘƛƭŘ /ŀǊŜ {ǳōǎƛŘȅΥ  
 

¶ ! ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ƛƴŎƻƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǎǳōǎƛŘȅ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ  

¶ An activity test will determine how many hours of subsidised care families can access, up to a maximum of 100 
per fortnight, and  

¶ The type of childcare service will determine the hourly rate cap.  
 
More information about individual subsidy rates and annual cap changes is available in the New Child Care Package 
brochure.  
Some basic requirements must be satisfied for an individual to be eligible to receive Child Care Subsidy for a child. These 
include:  

¶ the age of the child (must be 13 or under and not attending secondary school)  

¶ the child meeting immunisation requirements  

¶ the individual, or their partner, meeting the residency requirements.  
 
If you have any queries or need assistance please contact Kate or Lee. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

P.E News 
 

EDEC LIGHTNING PREMIERSHIP  
 
What an amazing day was had by all yesterday at Cockatoo for the annual EDEC Lightning Premiership. The 
weather was spectacular, as was the solid performances of our students across all sports.  
 
I was so proud of all of our students, who competed with wonderful sportsmanship and enthusiasm throughout the 
day.  There were many, many acts of selflessness, and superb teamwork.  
 
A big thank you to everyone who coached teams, and especially to the wonderful Menzies Fundraising Team 
(Annika Miles, Nicole Cashmore, Davida Jelinek) who worked super hard running the canteen for the day!  
 
Also thank you to all parents and friends to attended and encouraged on the day. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



G is for Genes 
(Sarah  Johnson ð Chaplain) 

 
Thought Iõd do a book review this week. 

The GEM program has been wonderful in helping me explore with our students how they can increase their 

happiness levels.  I hold firm to the belief thatéòToo many people are thinking the grass is greener on 
the other side of  the fence, when they ought to just water the grass they are standing on.ó  

 The GEM program is the watering can I use to grow their own grassé 
  

You have more influence over your happiness than youõre probably giving 
yourself  credit for 

 
Research has found thaté 

 
* between 25 and 35 per cent of  your potential for happiness is determined by your GENES.  Whether your 

parents are the glass half-full or half-empty types has a huge impact on how you feel. 

This is where families come into playé.  I believe it is the familiesõ responsibility to set up a good happiness base 
from which to build on.  Some years ago I read The Secrets of Happy Families by Bruce Feiler.  He has drawn up a 
blueprint for modern families ñ a new approach to family dynamics, inspired by cutting-edge techniques gathered 
from experts in the disciplines of science, business, sports, and the military. 

The result is a funny and thought-provoking playbook for contemporary families, with more than 200 useful 
strategies.  It is compassionate, timely, wise and filled with practical tips.  I had acknowledged in my own home that 
I was the glass half-full parent and my husband was the glass half-empty.  This was certainly having an impact on 
our childrenõs happiness levels, so we joined forces and practiced a few of the strategies from the book.  I realised 
that we had some control over changing our kidõs happiness genes. 

 
* What school you go to, your age, gender and where you live accounts for 10 ð 15 per cent. 
 

* This means that around 50 per cent of  how happy you can be in your life is determined by you. 
 How you view events 
 How you react to them 
 How you approach the world 
can all affect how happy you feel.  
(research source ð Teen Breathe Magazine) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
  

 

We have been enjoying using 
stamps and paints to create 

art 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ hƭƭƛŜΩǎ ƳǳƳ YŜƭƭȅ for 
donating some very special art and 
craft items ς we got creative! 

Construction using loose parts is always very 
popular.  It is wonderful to watch the 

children create amazing things from their 
imaginations!  

The staff and students have been working hard to develop 
a warm, comforting environment for the children.  Thanks 

to Sally and Paul Pritchard, we now have a beautiful 
comfortable sofa, complete with cushions and throw rugs.  

We have warm low light lamps and some fresh indoor 
plants.  Even a gorgeous centrepiece with a touch of 

autumn and a candle! 



 

 
EDEC  LIGHTNING  PREMIERSHIP  DAY 

 
 
  


